
 
 
March 22, 2017 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97301-3398 
  
Attn: Filing Center 
 
RE: UPN ___ PacifiCorp Notice of Property Disposition—Non-Exclusive Temporary Use 

Easement with Cascade Living Group 
   
Under ORS 757.480(2), PacifiCorp d/b/a/ Pacific Power (PacifiCorp) hereby provides notice of 
the sale of property necessary or useful in the provision of utility service (Notice). 
 
Cascade Living Group, dba Jefferson Lodge Memory Care Community (Cascade), owns and 
operates a senior care facility in Polk County, Oregon, which is adjacent to one of PacifiCorp’s 
pole storage yards (Property).  PacifiCorp recently discovered that a portion of Cascade’s 
parking lot is encroaching on PacifiCorp’s Property.  In order to prevent Cascade from 
establishing prescriptive rights to a portion of the Property, while allowing Cascade to continue 
to use its parking lot, PacifiCorp and Cascade entered into a Non-Exclusive Temporary Use 
Easement agreement (Agreement), which is attached hereto as Attachment A. 
 
PacifiCorp determined that the portion of Cascade’s parking lot encroaching on the Property is 
equal to approximately 809 square feet in size.  The market value of the portion of the Property 
subject to the Agreement was determined by averaging current area comparable property values 
at $4.79 per square foot, or $3,875.11.  The term of the Agreement is twenty years, with annual 
rent payments of $2,800 for the first five years, with rent amounts increasing each five years 
thereafter, based on the change in the consumer price index.  The value of the Agreement is 
currently estimated to be $58,570 over the twenty-year term. 
 
By entering into the Agreement, PacifiCorp is protecting its ownership in the Property while 
receiving additional revenue in exchange for Cascade’s use of a portion of the Property.  The 
Agreement contains standard provisions protecting PacifiCorp’s ownership and use of the 
Property; therefore, Cascade’s use of the property will not interfere with PacifiCorp’s ability to 
operate its facilities.  The public is not harmed because PacifiCorp will continue to be able to 
fulfill its obligation to provide safe, reliable electric service. 
 
PacifiCorp respectfully requests that all correspondence and data requests regarding this matter 
be addressed to: 
 
By E-mail (preferred):  datarequest@pacificorp.com. 
 
By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
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    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
    Portland, OR  97232 
 
 
Please direct informal questions with respect to this filing to Natasha Siores at 503-813-6583. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
R. Bryce Dalley 
Vice President, Regulation 
  



 
 
 

 
 
 

ATTACHMENT A 
 

NON-EXCLUSIVE TEMPORARY USE EASEMENT AGREEMENT 
 


















